    Meeting of the City of Bloomsdale     
                     November 8, 2022
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM with the following in attendance: Mayor Paul Monia, City Clerk Lynnette Randoll, Aldermen John Schweigert, Chris Basler, and Monica Rozier. Alderman Brandon Shortt was absent. Also attending the meeting was TJ Garbs with Cochran, Water Superintendent John Lurk and from Boy Scout Troop #410, Becky Wehner and Jericho Gettler, Cathy and Michael Rozier, and Gary and Owen Williams. Chris Carron joined the meeting at 7:25 PM.
The Meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance.
The minutes from the October Meeting were read and approved with a motion from Alderman Chris Basler, seconded by John Schweigert.
Alderman Monica Rozier made a motion to pay all current expenditures, seconded by Chris Basler. The motion was unanimously approved.
Overdue water bills were reviewed. Notices were sent Wednesday, 11/02/2022.
TJ Garbs reported that regarding the Water Distribution Upgrades Project, all completion papers have been submitted and the Final Pay Estimate was paid in full. The Substantial Completion Date was September 23, 2022, and the City has a one-year warranty on the project from that date. Cochran has started preparing right-of-way and easement documents for the Clement Road project. Preliminary drafts will be provided in the next few weeks for review. Bores of existing pavement will be performed to determine existing pavement condition. The design has been submitted to the City and hopefully the bids will go out mid-winter with a start hopefully in the Spring. The Mayor reiterated the fact that this is a water main project, so the road expansion will probably take place in the future. Alderman Basler asked if the existing pavement will be cut for the water connections and repaired, and TJ confirmed this. There should be no boring necessary. The Mayor reminded everyone that the main is mostly in the street. The City will want to incorporate new meters with this project. TJ stated Cochran is hoping to do one bid package and would like to submit proposals for the project to the City for the bid package and inspections. Alderman Basler asked if an explanation for the project will have to be given to residents regarding doing the project in two phases. The Mayor will make first contact with residents and if necessary, a community meeting will be held. The City is waiting to see if we will receive any ARPA money through the DNR Grant previously submitted. If that happens, plans may change. Water pressure has been problematic on Clement for a while and hopefully residents will welcome the upgrade. TJ will contact Mark Bishop. Work remaining on the new 250,000-gallon water tank includes Tank disinfection, yard piping, sitework and standpipe removal. Bauman is having trouble with three gate valves. John Lurk reported that two have been replaced and the third should be in route. The plan is to complete disinfection and filling the week of November 21st. The disinfection process involves spraying the whole inside of the tank with chlorine. When the tank is filled, the chlorine will dilute so the water will not have to be discharged. It only has to be filled once. The Scouts asked about funding the project and the Mayor explained about tax money collected for this purpose. TJ left the meeting at 7:30 PM.
Clerk’s notes: Ron Berkbuegler, the former Wastewater Treatment Plant Superintendent is officially retiring at the end of the year. John Lurk and Clerk Randoll had a Drinking Water Inspection with DNR on Wednesday, November 2nd. The only issue needing attention was creating a water sampling schedule. John Lurk submitted the sites for sampling and Clerk Randoll submitted it to DNR before the report was filed so no violations were recorded. The striping on the resurfaced basketball court in the City Park is complete. The basketball section was made slightly smaller to accommodate three pickle ball courts. Water Superintendent John Lurk met with Dann Flynn from Flynn Drilling on Wednesday, November 2nd, regarding a new well pump in the future. The pump is now 15 HP capable of pumping 125 gallons per minute. To replace 400 feet of pipe and wiring will cost approximately $43,500.00. If we upgrade to 30 HP capable of pumping 225 gallons per minute, it will cost approximately $55,750.00 and 500 feet of pipe will have to be replaced with wiring. Danny mentioned we may need a new starter in the box. The Council would like Clerk Randoll to reach out to Bruce Terry for information and options.
The Boy Scouts were given the floor for the opportunity to ask the Mayor and Council questions. They informed the City that their Annual Food Drive is back on schedule with bags being distributed on Friday, November 11 and pickup on Saturday, November 19th. Clerk Randoll will reach out to Mike Wittu to have this posted. They left the Meeting at 8:15 PM.

Alderman Chris Basler made a motion to go to closed session at 8:30 PM for personnel issues, seconded by Alderman Schweigert. Alderman Basler: aye; Alderman Schweigert: aye; Alderman Rozier: aye. Alderman Basler made a motion to return to open session at 8:40 PM, seconded by Alderman Schweigert. Alderman Basler: aye; Alderman Schweigert: aye; Alderman Rozier: aye.

Alderman Chris Basler made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:45 PM, seconded by John Schweigert. The motion was approved.
__________________________________

______________________________
Mayor, Paul Monia




City Clerk, Lynnette Randoll
